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Project overview 

The upgrade of North Sydney Public School will deliver 19 new flexible learning spaces, a new administration 
area, library, hall, covered outdoor learning area and a new entrance gate on Bay Road. The refurbishment of the 
school’s existing canteen and student amenities is also included in the upgrade works. 

External works on new buildings nearing completion 

In the coming weeks, the works on the facade of new Building I (general learning spaces, library, administration and 
staff facilities) and Building J (hall) will be completed. As this work progresses, the scaffolding around these 
buildings will be removed.   

Internal works are also progressing in each building. This includes putting in water, electricity and information 
technology services, along with fixtures and furniture. This work will continue until mid-2023 when the buildings are 
planned to be handed over to the school. 

Next steps 

The hoarding around the works zone was recently moved to allow for landscaping works to take place around the 
new buildings. This work includes putting in new pavers and plants. 

Other external works include putting in a yarning circle in the Pacific playground and plants near this area. 

Before new Building I is completed the heritage fence on Bay Road will be repaired to create a new main entrance 
gate to the school which connects to Building I’s reception facilities for visitors. 

As the project approaches completion, we will also be removing the remaining demountable classrooms and the 
small structure currently being used as a site office. 

For more information 

If you have questions or concerns about these works contact School Infrastructure NSW 1300 482 651 or via 
emailing schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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